Minutes of the Annual Wansford Parish Council Meeting held in the Community Hall on

 
                      Monday 8th May 2006 at 7.00 pm
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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD
at 7.30 pm on 18th January 2022
in ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ CHURCH, NENE WAY, SUTTON


Members of the Council Present: 

Councillors Anne Bodily, Ann Burden, Antony Eager, Mick Grange (Chairman), Robbie Reid and Deirdre McCumiskey (Parish Clerk)

In Attendance: 
Four residents
	
	Action

	1) Apologies: 
There were apologies for absence from Gavin Elsey, Peterborough City Ward Councillor.
	

	2) Declaration of Interest: 
Cllr Bodily declared an interest in 4e as she is an allotment tenant.  Cllr Reid declared an interest in 4h. as he has made a proposal to HE to move the Old Station House.
	

	3) Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 16th November 2021:

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 16th November 2021 were approved with the amendment that the old Station House is not sited on Cllr Reid’s land.
	

	4) Updates on Items:
a) Update on Recreation Ground Progress – Peter Lee gave an update:
· Four residents have expressed an interest in helping with it.  On 11/01/22 two Oak Trees were dug up and given to Ailsworth Parish Council (who has made a £50 donation) and Marholm Parish Council.
· Several more Oak Trees will be dug up and re-planted elsewhere including the Drift (to infill the Ash Trees after they have been trimmed).  Marholm Parish Council had to employ Aragon to check for underground cables and other services before re-planting the Oak Tree, there was a charge for this, and Sutton Parish Council will have to do the same.  
· Wansford Parish Council is interested in obtaining an Oak Tree and he will liaise with the Clerk.  
· The next step is to put together a Draft Nature Recovery Plan and he will deal with this.  It is hoped that garden ponds can be linked to become a network of water areas in the village.  Rob Facer is planning to put a pond/lake in the field next to his house, he has also offered to tidy-up the pond on Andrew Sharpley’s land as well as planting trees on the north side of Nene Way to create a tree avenue.  
· It was agreed to look at making an application to Grantscape to fund the wall repair.
· The mowing of the long grass was discussed; a part is required for the mower but is now obsolete.  Cllr Reid agreed to see if he can make the part.  
· Cllr Bodily had looked at purchasing a dog foul dispenser and bags to be sited at the entrance to the Recreation Ground, the dispenser will cost £79 and the bags will cost £31.  The Chairman will contact Glasdon and see if any grants are available for this purchase.
b) Fly Tipping Sign – Cllr Reid stated he has not had the time to undertake this, but he will do it as soon as he can.
c) Lovers’ Lane Reading Room and Village Storage – Mark Bishop has contacted the Chairman and stated that he is waiting to hear from his architect.
d) Rabbit Population – Cllr Reid confirmed that the numbers of rabbits should decrease as myxomatosis is present in the local rabbit population and there is a large male fox living in the village.  Cllr Reid will speak to a pest control contact that he has in Elton.
e) Report on Progress of Requests to Purchase Garden Extension Allotments – the Clerk stated that Will Stokes, the solicitor who is dealing with the registration of the South Allotment, has stated that the registration will not be completed until January 2023 at the earliest.  The Chairman will check this out.  One of the residents had queried the valuation of his allotment and was advised that he would need to obtain his own valuation. 
f) A47 Update – the Chairman gave an update:
· The verge that had been damaged during the surveying work has now been dealt with, but the surveying light needs to be adjusted.  
· On 11&12/01/22 he had joined a Zoom Call with the Planning Inspector who had confirmed that the neighbouring Parish Councils need to be consulted as part of the planning process.  
· He feels that residents should be re-consulted as to whether the Drift should be closed and will ask residents for their views.
·  On 17/01/22 he had had a call with the Designated Funds Manager and had been informed that the application for a grant to repair the windows in the church had gone through to the final stage of the application.  
· He had attended an all-day local walk with members of the Biodiversity Team and had looked at the wall, ponds, the Recreation Ground wetlands, ditches and reed beds.  A Biodiversity Plan will be a collective project rather than a mixture of individual projects.
g) Peterborough Cycle West Update – Following Peterborough Cycle West’s plan to appeal against the Planning Committee’s decision to refuse their Planning Application, the Chairman will write them and the neighbouring Parish Councils.
h) Sutton Old Station House Update – Cllr Reid had submitted his ideas to the Planning Department who had agreed that the buildings should be kept together.  To further his idea, he will obtain help from a Planning Expert.  The Langdyke Trust has expressed its support for his ideas.
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	5) Planning:

      To Note the Following Planning Matter:
a) 21/01804/CTR -Sycamore Tree- fell eastern most of trunk to 1.5m above ground level at Boundary Between 3 Lovers Lane And New Churchyard Sutton – Permitted
	

	6) Finance:
a) Accounts for Payment:

Clerk’s Salary & HMRC (Nov & Dec) £420, Eon (Nov & Dec) £24.18, CGM Group £336, Rojali Metalwork £180, Creative Marketing £180, Anglian Water £2.87
These payments were approved and agreed.
b)  Budget and Precept 2022-2023

The financial information which had already been circulated was discussed.  Although there is likely to be a shortfall in the income minus expenditure in the next financial year, this is due to one-off costs and the Parish Council will be working towards a surplus of income minus expenditure in future years. It was agreed to set the Gross Precept for 2022-2023 at £5,840 which is a £500 increase on the previous year.  This equates to a 14.17% increase on a Band D property from £51.18 to £58.43.
	

	7) Correspondence
a) Highways England - A47 Wansford to Sutton - Local Survey Works
b) Cambs Police & Crime Commissioner – Precept Survey
	

	8) Matters for Consideration:

a) The Peterborough City Council Tree Officer has refused the felling of potentially dangerous Sycamore Trees at a resident’s property on Nene Way.  A complaint has been instigated.
b) The Chairman encouraged all the Parish Councillors to attend one of the Training Courses run by CAPALC.
c) Cllr Bodily reported that £555 had been raised from the carol singing for the East Anglian Air Ambulance.  Grateful thanks are expressed to all those who took part and those who made donations.
d) Cllr Bodily promoted the planned Quiz Night which will include a fish and chip supper and a raffle.
e) Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Event – a planning meeting will be held soon.
	

	9) Public Forum: 
The Members of the Public did not raise any issues. 
	

	10)  Date of Next Meeting:  the next meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on 15th March 2022 in St Michael & All Angels’ Church.
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm.
Clerk: Patricia Stuart-Mogg
                                                                                                   Chairman: Richard Clarke
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